
Luisa, Jesus Gives her the Office of His Will 

 
V12 – 3.17.21 - “My beloved, up until now you have occupied before Me the Office which 
My Humanity had upon earth.  Now I want to change your Office, giving you another one, 
more Noble, more extensive:  I want to give you the Office which My Will had within My 
Humanity.  See how much Higher, more Sublime, this is:  My Humanity had a beginning - My 
Will is Eternal; My Humanity is Circumscribed and Limited - My Will has no limits and no 
boundaries, It is Immense.  A more Noble and Distinguished Office I could not give you.”   

On hearing this, I said:  ‘My Sweet Jesus, I cannot give myself a reason why You want 
to give me such an Office; nor have I done anything to deserve such a great Favor.’  And 
Jesus:  “The whole Reason is My Love, your littleness, your Living in My Arms like a baby 
who is concerned with nothing but her Jesus Alone, your not refusing Me, ever, any sacrifice 
that I have asked of you.  I do not let Myself be impressed by great things, because in the 
things that are great in appearance there is always something human; but by small things – 
yet small in appearance, but great in themselves.  And besides, you yourself should have 
understood that I was to give you a Special Mission in My Will.  That continuous Speaking 
to you about My Will; that making you understand Its Admirable Effects, which I have not 
done with anyone until now.  I behaved with you like a teacher, when he wants his disciple 
to become perfect, whether in medicine, or in history, or something else:  it seems that he 
cannot speak about anything else; he keeps beating on that point.  So I have done with you:  
I assumed the Attitude of Teacher of Divine Will, as if I ignored everything else.  After I 
instructed you well, I Manifested to you your Mission, and how in you there will take place 
the Beginning of the Fulfillment of the Fiat Voluntas Tua upon earth.  Courage, My daughter; 
I see that you lose heart.  Do not fear, you shall have the Whole of My Will as your help and 
support.”  And while He was saying this, He Marked my head, my face, my heart with His 
Hands, as though Confirming in me what He was saying; and He disappeared. 
 

FIAT!!! 

 


